
 
School Board Report 

June 2022 

~ K-5 @ 101 students & 6-8 @ 56 students ~ 
 

Appreciations 
• Thank you once again to all CEMS staff for their extra time and commitment to organize, plan, 

and/or attend extra-curricular end of school activities/events in the elementary and middle school.   
• Thank you to Mr. Josh Andrews, Mr. Bill Seibel, Mr. Hollis Yenna, Ms. Jane Alzner, Ms. Courtney 

Wood, Mr. Chuck Hanson, Ms. Melissa Peavey, Ms. Sandra Marker, and Mr. Jason Hall for their 
help during the CMS Luau and 8th Grade Promotion events.   

• Thank you to Mr. Tobias Frieb for coordinating our Kindergarten Graduation event and to Ms. 
Whitney Jenkins for her help during the Kindergarten Graduation event as well. 

• Thank you to Mrs. Kristi Kuhnert and PTSA for supporting our Kindergarten Graduates and 8th 
Grade Promotees with a special treat following their celebrations.   

• Thank you to Mr. Chuck Hanson for coordinating our CES Field Day event and to the CES Staff and 
CMS Students for their support with the event as well.    

 
Elementary & Middle School Updates 

! June 1st – CMS Fluoride Treatments 
! June 2nd – CES Fluoride Treatments + CMS Luau, 8th Grade Promotion, & CMS EOY Dance 
! June 2nd - 3rd – CMS Laptop Return Days  
! June 3rd – Kindergarten Graduation + CES K-4th Grade Step Up Day 
! June 6th – CCSD Last Day of School & End of Quarter 4 + CES Field Day/EOY Assembly + CMS 

Summer Fun Day (CEMS Dismissal @ 1:45pm) 
! June 7th – CCSD Teacher Workday 

 
CEMS End of Year Events/Activities Updates 

• On June 2, 2022, the CMS held our annual CMS Luau that was open for all CMS students and their 
families to attend in celebration of the end of another successful school year at CMS.  In addition, 
the CMS held 8th Grade Promotion immediately following the CMS Luau and an end of the year 
dance immediately following promotion.  The events were well attended and made for a wonderful 
evening filled with support and love for our students and their accomplishments.  

• On June 3, 2022, Mr. Frieb hosted our annual CES Kindergarten Graduation.  Nineteen (19) 
kindergarten students promoted to First Grade and shared what they loved about Kindergarten or 
wanted to be when they grew up.  The event was well attended by family and friends of our 
Kindergarten students, thus was also a success. 

K 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 Total 
19 16 11 15 17 23 11 18 27 157 



• On June 6, 2022, Mr. Chuck Hanson and CMS student volunteers hosted our annual CES Field Day.  
Mr. Hanson created 6-stations for K-1st grade students and 9-stations for 2nd-5th grade students, in 
which students rotated from each station during their field day session.  From the bouncy house, to 
the balloon launch, all the way to the flour toss, all CES students were visibly smiling from ear to 
ear and thoroughly enjoyed the field day stations/activities.  At the end of the day the CES Student 
Council and I sponsored an end of the year assembly for our elementary students that was equally 
fun-filled.  The CMS hosted our first Summer Fun Day on June 6th, in which our students enjoyed 
time in various indoor/outdoor sessions, participated in a movie festival, and board 
games/classroom activities throughout the day.  

 
Volunteers…a BIG thanks! " 

CEMS Marathon Guest Speaker/Presentation:  Andrea & David Peet 
CMS End of Year Dance:  Kristi Kuhnert, Tamara Cross, Nicole Nelson, Katie Agnitsch, Kara McCoy, 
Tobias Frieb 
 


